
 
 
 
 
 

    Hello, dear brothers in Jesus and beloved Church:  
 

We greet you with love and affection in the name of Jesus Christ. 
 
We would like to share with you the greatness of our God through his work worldwide, especially here in 
South Korea. 
 
Brothers, I would like to encourage you to continue trusting in the Lord and to continue supporting the 
missionary work. Without a doubt, the Lord Jesus is glorified in all the places where the gospel is being 
preached. 
 
In December the Lord allowed us to have a good Christmas and year-end service, where we could see how 
the Lord confirmed the hearts of the brothers who are attending Betesda Baptist Church. 
 
At Christmas dinner God provided us with a turkey! Maybe for many of you it doesn't cause much impact, but 
in South Korea it costs 70-80usd each and God provided it for us in only 12usd! at Costco! For some of the 
brothers, it was the first time they had tasted turkey in their lives and, according to what they said, they liked 
it a lot. Glory to God for this beautiful gift! I preached about the great salvation of our Lord Jesus Christ, and 
we had a very good response to the message. 
 
We also celebrated my daughter Emma's birthday and one of the ladies who attend our church brought a 
visitor to the party and glory to God that I was able to preach the gospel of Jesus to her. She grew up in a very 
legalistic Korean church and has a lot of resentment towards God. So, we ask for your prayers for her so that 
her heart can be healed, and she returns to the ways of the Lord Jesus. Her English name is Kris. 
 
Our church celebrated the end and the beginning of a new year on January 1, 2023, but in Korea the new year 
was celebrated on January 19, 2023, because they use the lunar calendar. So, we had two New Year’s 
celebrations in the same year. 
 
Usually on Lunar New Year day is no worship service in churches as it is an event that brings the family 
together, however brother Chong Min ( 정민 ) came to the prayer service on Thursday and brought us typical 

end-of-year gifts. Here the day of the end of the year is called SOL-LAR ( 설날 ). 
 
In January we had our regular services. We had first time visitors and God allowed us to have the special day 
on January 26th. That day we planned a game night, and I was able to invite Pastor Kowach who brought the 
word of God, special songs and we had a good time sharing in a Christian environment. The brothers certainly 
enjoyed this time so far and build a new relationship between us. 
 
During December and January, we distributed 560 invitations to our church, in addition to those that we 
placed in the mailboxes of the houses. I am moving all our advertising digitally through social networks and 
we continue to pray to have a website. But for the moment we only advertise the church through social 
networks. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For February we have plans to invite 1,000 people to our church. If only 5% come, the temple will be full. We 
pray that God can bless us to see his house full and that his Word can continue to be preached freely. 
 
We have prayer requests and thanksgivings. If you want to know what they are, please continue reading. 
 
 
Pray request: 

• For wisdom to guide my family and Bethesda Baptist Church in the truth of the gospel of Jesus. 
• For health for my wife and my daughters. 
• For fluency in the Korean language and may God provide me financially to take the last 2 levels of 

Korean that I need at university. 
• For a 16-passenger van for the church. 
• Because more people attend our church and be confirmed in the gospel of Jesus Christ. 
• For a national fellow servant with a SERVANT HEART! with whom I can work collaboratively. 

 
Thanksgiving: 
 

• We give thanks to God for all the churches that helped us financially to make the contract for the new 
house. Without their help we would have literally been left on the street with our things. So for you 
who, in addition to praying, sent us a love offering from the smallest to the largest, we will be 
ETERNALLY GRATEFUL! 

• My wife had COVID and was very sick, but thank God she has recovered, she only has a cough that has 
not gone away in a month. 

• My second daughter Ana Catalina had to be hospitalized because COVID raised her temperature to 41 
degrees. Thank God she's better now. 

• We praise God because even though in these circumstances we are alone and we have no one to help 
us, God always takes care of us by sending even non-believers to help us. God is very good, and his 
gospel must always be preached. 

 
Thank you for your monthly support and your daily prayers!  
 
Palomo Family  
 
Bro Jesus, Sis Ale and our baby daughters Emma and Ana.  
  



 

 

  
Christmas service Christmas meal Invitation to dinner Our church (only 1rs 

floor) 
 

   
 

New Year's Eve dinner Monterrey style grill beef Sister Ale at ukulele 
class 

Solar Korean gifts 

 

 

 

 
 

Happy Lunar New 
Year! From Emma 

With the Kowach missionary family Game night dinner Pastor Kowach 
preaching 

 

    
Games Competitions Anita at hospital Piñata time 

 


